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July 18, 2018
Dear Protect Our Priests:

From the founding of the Canons Regular of St. John Cantius, | have instructed the men how
to live the vows of poverty, chastity, and obedience. One of those vows, obedience, may
especially challenge Religious because it is difficult to submit your will to a superior.

As you know, the Canons are requested not to have contact with me, which is difficult for them
and for me as their Founder. Also, | have been asked by my superior to relocate to St. Louis. |
am requested to do this not under formal obedience but willingly in the virtue of obedience. Is
this difficult? Yes, it is.

The great saints were always obedient to their superiors, and their examples help to sustain me
now. We need only look to St. Padre Pio to see the extent of his lived obedience. If | could not
or would not listen to my superior, how could | then expect the Canons, as their Founder, to be
obedient to their superior?

What does the future hold for me? | am not certain. What does the future hold for the Canons?
Time will tell. | feel confident that they will be blessed with vocations for their dedication to the
restoration of the sacred in obedience.

| thank everyone who has supported the Protect Our Priests initiative with prayers, sacrifices,
Masses, and contributions. May St. John Cantius, our heavenly patron, extend his blessing to
all of you. Please keep the Canons and me in your prayers as well as all priests who find
themselves in similar situations.

Rev. C. Frank Phillips, CR

Visit us online at www.protectourpriests.com and sign up for email updates.




